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South East Arts seed funding takes root
Three projects supported by South East Arts have achieved great success in the national media arena.

NESTA (the National Endowment for Science, Technology and the Arts) has announced its largest grant so far (of £994,247) to the Performing Arts Lab.  Performing Arts Lab (PAL) has been operating in the region for 10 years, providing residential training at Bore Place near Sevenoaks for screenwriters and playwrights, often funded by South East Arts. More recently Labs have been run for choreographers and multimedia producers.   This substantial new funding, spread over four years will enable PAL to consolidate its existing work in the region and to take their tried and tested model to other parts of the UK.   It will also allow PAL to create a new range of labs, concentrating on inter-disciplinary development.

Film director Andrew Kotting has been funded by South East Arts to make his film Mapping Perception. The film, which is a collaboration with Mark Lythgoe at Great Ormond Street hospital, aims to challenge and illuminate its audience by looking at the thin line between the disabled and the able. Following his success, the Sci-Art Consortium has offered Andrew, who teaches at Kent Institute of Art and Design, funding for an installation based on the film, which will be exhibited in galleries in the region.

South East Arts and Meridian Broadcasting run a joint project, Taped Up - a new directors scheme for the region’s film-makers. The three films made in 1999 were broadcast in November and Meridian has now announced the winners of their Arts Bursaries. The winners are Millie Young, for her animation film about hunting entitled Tally Bloody Ho! and  Euan Coombes, awarded for his short drama about a mother, her young daughter and an amusement arcade entitled Jackpot. The Director Anthony Minghella , played a key role in judging the winners, and was particularly complimentary about the talent showed by these two film makers, who have been awarded £1,500 each.

South East Arts Chief Executive, Felicity Harvest, said:

“We are delighted by the success of these artists and these pioneering projects. The talent shown by artists and arts companies in the region, be they film makers, choreographers, writers, visual artists, continues to amaze.”

For further information, please contact Tim Cornish, Media Officer, on 01892 507212.

Notes to editors

1.  South East Arts is the regional arts development agency for Kent, Surry, East Sussex, West Sussex and the unitary authorities of Brighton & Hove and Medway.

2.  The Sci-Art Consortium is supported by NESTA, The Arts Council of England, British Council, Scottish Arts Council, Scottish Arts Council, Calouste Gulbenkian Foundation and the Wellcome Trust.  It was established in April 2000 and encourages partnerships between artists and scientists to work creatively on projects that have a public impact.

